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COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT  
 

Jen Pagon - President  
I have been a member of the Tatura Community House (TCH) for 6 
years. 
 
My goals for the coming year are to continue to deliver targeted 
support and services and strengthen our partnerships with service 
providers and other community groups and businesses within the 
local area. 
 
I have enjoyed my first year as Committee President – it has been 
such a challenging year but it has been amazing how the Tatura 
Community House has adapted and continued to deliver services to the community. 
 
 
 

Sally Sherman - Treasurer 
I have been on the TCH committee for 5 years. 
 
My role as Treasurer is to monitor and maintain the House’s viability 
so that it can continue to serve the community in a meaningful way. 
 
I really enjoy coming into the Community House and meeting the 
different people who come in. Most of all, I value the friendships 
that I have made with the committee and the staff. It is a great team, 
full of comradery and enthusiasm. This year though challenging, I 
am proud that we have been able to navigate through the Covid 
crisis and maintain all our staff and our services.   
 
 
 

Gaynor Lee - Vice-President 
2020 has been my second year as a committee member and what a 
year it’s been! We have seen everyone face barriers to socialising 
that have never been experienced before, certainly not in my 
lifetime. 
 
In 2021 I hope to see the Tatura Community House return to 
delivery of a full suite of program activities.  I am keen to see TCH 
continue to support the Tatura community as it did in 2019 and 
before, and particularly, see some new programs that engage our 
community’s youth.   



 
   4  

 
I am proud to be part of the Tatura Community House which has delivered some amazing 
programs this year. Leeane and the team have truly highlighted what it means to support a 
community. The Helping Hands program is a great example of this, delivering a raft of 
supports that focused on checking that people were okay. The program delivered free 
items such as plants, and reached out above and beyond the normal levels of support. I 
think it is very true that adversity can bring out the best in us. 
 
 

Sue Moreton – Secretary 
I have been involved in the Tatura community for many years. Last 
year I became the Secretary/Public Officer. 
 

My goal for the Community House in the next year is to restore a 
sense of normality post Covid and get all of our fantastic programs 
back up and running. I look forward to supporting the Community 
House in any way I can.  
 

My highlight over the past year would be the Tatura Women’s 
Breakfast, for which I was the coordinator. It was fantastic to see the enthusiasm and 
amazingly diverse skills the women of Tatura have.  
 
 
 

Bev Roberts - Committee member 
I have been a member of the Tatura Community House for over 10 
years. 
 
My highlights for this year include the huge number people in our 
Tatura community that contacted TCH and got involved when we 
started the Helping Hands Project. We were in lock-down and about 
50 people came along at different times to help pack or deliver 
envelopes to all the houses in Tatura. The same thing happened 
again with the trees, making patches for the quilt, Boomerang Bags 
and mask making, High Tea/Father’s Day packs. The enthusiasm 
just kept increasing. The feedback and appreciation from the community was a 
bit overwhelming at times and made me feel proud. It was good to hear we were making a 
difference and people felt that they/we were not on our own. 
 
My goals are to see the growth of "Helping Hands" in Tatura and its surrounding area.  
I hope we can keep this involvement and momentum in the community going and 
run our activities again in the new Covid normal. 
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Jenny Stammers - Committee member 
I have just completed my second year as a committee member and 
during this time I have gained a valuable insight into the role and 
management of the Community House. 
 
In the year ahead I would like to support the Community House in 
moving towards a more sustainable community. On a practical level 
I would like to continue to be involved in the Boomerang Bag project 
and the Harvest Table and look forward to supporting new 
programs such as Chop and Chat. I am hopeful that the Community 
House will be able to operate to serve the communities needs 
under the new Covid-19 normal during 2021. 
 
During the past 12 months I have enjoyed getting to know the people involved in the many 
different aspects of the Community House. I enjoyed the regular Boomerang Bag sewing 
sessions and helping to deliver plants to the Tatura residents as part of the Helping Hands 
initiative. My involvement in planning and producing the food for the Take Away High Tea 
was a rewarding experience.  It has been great to see the improvements that have been 
achieved by the very competent, flexible and hardworking TCH staff and volunteers, 
especially under the ever changing conditions of the last 6 months. 
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STAFF 2019-20 
Manager        Leeane Button 

Bookkeeper     Sally Sherman  

Administration Officer   Nadine Pichler 

IT/Trainer/Admin    Tom Boocock 

Occasional Childcare Coordinator  Tarja Pena 

Occasional Childcare Casual Staff Karen Mangan, Janenne Veitch, Beverly Myers 

Tutors      John Kriesfeld, Naomi Kerr 
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AGM AGENDA 
 

1. Opening 

 

2. Apologies 

 

3. President’s Report 

 

4. Manager’s Report 

 

5. Tatura Community Cubby House Occasional Care Coordinator’s Report 

 

6. Treasurer’s Report 

 

7. General Business  

 

8. Confirmation of Minutes from 2019 AGM 

 

9. Business Arising from Minutes of 2019 AGM 

 

10. Correspondence addressed to the AGM 

 

a. Election of Office Bearers 

 

b. Appointment of Auditor 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
To say that my first year as President of the Committee for the 
Tatura Community House has been an interesting one would be an 
understatement. No-one could have predicted the turn of events 
that this year has dealt us. It has challenged everyone in different 
ways and has provided some opportunities for how we can 
contribute to our community and support each other in trying times. 
 
My sincere thanks to Leeane, she does an amazing job managing 
the House and is always looking to enhance and expand the 
services and support that the House offers to the local community. 
The House has gone from strength to strength under Leeane’s 
management.   
 
To all the volunteers that dedicate their time to the Community House, your input is 
invaluable and we are so lucky to have you. Without you, we would not be where we are 
today or be able to operate the way we can. Special thanks to the staff that work at the 
House and The Cubby, your input to the management of the House is paramount to its 
success. 
 
Looking back over the past twelve months, there have been numerous changes around 
the House, namely the library development, the carpark upgrade, finalising the Consulting 
Room and upgrades to The Cubby. We also hosted a few celebrations, one being the 
Teddy Bear’s picnic on the front lawn for Christmas and we hosted a visit from Suzanna 
Sheed in December. We also had to cancel some of our regular events such as the High 
Tea and the Monster Garage Sale but we look forward to being able to run these events 
next year. 
 
There have been a number of policies and procedures developed and updated in order for 
the House to keep operating in a safe manner, including for Code Red days like we had on 
21st November and of course, for pandemics. Having these policies and procedures in 
place puts the House in good stead to effectively manage any issues that may arise. 
 
Partnerships between the House and local community groups and businesses and council 
have evolved and existing ones strengthened. One of note being Helping Hand - this has 
been a fantastic initiative and very well received and appreciated by the community. We 
are investigating new projects and programs for the future which will bring with them 
further opportunities for the House to support the local community.   
 
Finally, a shout out to the Committee members. Upon reflection of the year, your support, 
insight and willingness to embrace change is demonstrated in the strong position that we 
are in. My sincere thanks to you all. 
 
I look forward to being involved with the House over the next 12 months and see what’s 
around the corner for us. I hope that the near future sees us all able to get back to some 
normality for Christmas and beyond. 
 

 
Jennifer Pagon 
President, Tatura Community House Committee of Management 
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MANAGER’S REPORT 
What an interesting, challenging and rewarding July 2019-June 
2020 period it has been. Where to start? Last year was amazing. 
Through the efforts of staff, committee and volunteers we pulled off 
some great events and programs. One of the highlights for me was 
the Tatura Women’s Breakfast held at Hill Top Golf Club with guest 
speaker Tracey Sofra. It was so wonderful to see close to 100 of 
our mainly local women, friends and colleagues come together in 
Tatura to be “inspired and empowered” and enjoy each other’s 
company. A special thanks to Sue Moreton who worked tirelessly 
on this event! 
 
The new library is a huge project, there have been many months of dust, noise and cold 
draughts. The end result is looking amazing and I can’t wait to welcome our community 
back through our front doors via the new beautiful shared foyer. I am also delighted that in 
that last reporting period Council upgraded the rear carpark, making it safe and accessible 
for both the Children’s Centre and Community House visitors. The new Cubby Occasional 
Care verandah, walkway and fence have been a great upgrade, providing much needed 
privacy, protection and safety. 
 
At the end of 2019 I took 6 weeks off, travelling interstate and overseas for some much 
needed relaxation and down time. I came back early February feeling fit and rested and 
enthusiastic about the year to come. This, I guess, brings us to the second half of the 
reporting year, when the world and our communities were turned on their head. On the 
25th January the first case of novel coronavirus (Covid 19) had been confirmed in Victoria. 
As of the 23rd September 2020 there have been over 31 million cases worldwide and  
967 164 deaths. Here in Victoria, we have had 20 112 cases and 773 deaths. 
 
On the 18th March the Committee of Management held a Special Committee Meeting to 
create a contingency plan around Covid19. By the 25th March I had closed the doors to the 
public as required by the State ordered restrictions and since then the Community House’s 
operations and programs have taken on a whole new dimension. Zoom meetings, social 
distancing, masks, working from home, staggering staff and experiencing the Covid test 
and waiting anxiously for results, all part and parcel of the new Covid world order. 
 
I could not be prouder of our team at TCH. Firstly, The Cubby Childcare staff led by Tarja, 
were mandated to stay open and had to manage community concern as well as taking on 
the extra processes and hygiene requirements to ensure a Covid safe environment. 
Janenne, Karen and Tarja have supported each other through this tough journey, ensuring 
that The Cubby remains open to families. 
 
Nadine and Tom have been critical in keeping the Community House rolling along in these 
last 6 months, taking on jobs such as archiving, improving our online presence as well as 
contributing to the Helping Hand Project. Thankyou both for your dedication, creativity and 
enthusiasm. 
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The Committee of Management have provided strong governance through this time and I 
really value the trust and positive working arrangements that we have developed over the 
past 4 years. 
 
An outcome of creating new community engagement initiatives during Covid has been the 
amazing response from all parts of our community. We have engaged with people we 
never knew before, and have strengthened our partnerships and working relationships.  
 
Finally, thank you to all our amazing volunteers and participants. Personally, my life is 
enriched from knowing you and inspired by your life stories and generous hearts. I look 
forward to the next 12 months and know that our team will face any new challenges with 
enthusiasm, whilst continuing to serve the Tatura Community. 
 

Leeane Button  

Manager, Tatura Community House 
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TATURA COMMUNITY CUBBY HOUSE 
OCCASIONAL CARE 
COORDINATOR’S REPORT 
 

We started 2020 with low numbers, by March the numbers slowly 
started going up. This year we changed our operating days from 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday to Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Friday to compliment the kinder sessions. Numbers have been 
consistent in the last few months, Tuesday 5 children, Wednesday 
8-9 children and Friday 6-7 children. We have welcomed a few new 
families and some returning families. Numbers would be a little 
higher if it wasn't for Covid 19, as two families have chosen to stay 
away for the time being. 
 
The pandemic has given us a bit more work with increased hygiene practices. We have 
guidelines that we have been following for the last few months and they have now become 
part of the routine. 
 
We welcomed a new Volunteer Heather to the team, she is helping out on Wednesdays 
and Fridays, and has settled in well to the team. Janenne and Karen have been working 
well covering each other’s shifts when needed. We haven't been opening in the school 
holidays during the pandemic as the demand is not there. We hope this gets better next 
year and we are back to normal. 
 
Like everyone else we have been spending time cleaning out the cupboards! The children 
have been having fun helping out as well as enjoying their other themed activities which 
have included dinosaurs, working and traffic management and under the sea. 
 
Karen, Janenne, Heather and myself love caring for the children at The Cubby and watch 
with pride as they learn, grow and develop over time. We thank the many families who use 
our service and look forward to the next 12 months. 
 
Tarja Pena 
Childcare Coordinator, Tatura Community House 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
 

As Treasurer of Tatura Community House, it is my responsibility to 

table the Annual Financial Report for the 2019/2020 financial year. 

It has proven to be an interesting year with challenges that none of 

us would have expected. 

 

Financially the Community House was in a good, healthy position 

when Covid-19 impacted us in March 2020.  Budgets were run to 

look at the potential impact and they gave us some confidence, but 

no one knew how long this was going to last for.  

 

We have been able to continue employment of all our staff, permanents and casuals, 

thanks to the Federal Government’s JobKeeper program. The extra Cash Flow Boost 

given through the quarterly Business Activity Statements has enabled us to hold our 

ground financially and give back to our community in the form of different supports. 

A small loss of $569.00 is a good outcome.   

 

2020/2021 is still going to be challenging, but here’s hoping that some sort of normality 

returns sooner rather than later. 

 

Sally Sherman 

Treasurer, Tatura Community House 
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MINUTES OF 2019 ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING
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EVENTS & COMMUNITY  
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Nadine on the final 
delivery of helping hands 
plants  

Jenny giving a helping 
hand 

Marilyn, Nadine and 
Carol getting the plants 
ready for delivery 

Bev and Heather plotting 
the deliveries 

Glenda, Bruce and WIN 
news packing tea bags  
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Library renovations 

Helping Hand face masks  A lovely donation of 
Helping Hands teddies 
 

Phyl enjoying being back 
in Tatura 

Anne and Sue working on 
the community quilt  
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Jenny and Bev with the 
Father’s Day cake boxes 

Naomi making the 
Father’s Day gift cards   

The Harvest Table and 
Community Garden  

The amazing Father’s 
Day cake boxes  

Tatura Women’s 
Breakfast 
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TERM 3 PROGRAM - 2019 
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TERM 4 PROGRAM – 2019 
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TERM 1 PROGRAM - 2020  
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TERM 2 PROGRAM – 2020 
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OUR PARTNERS & SUPPORTERS FOR 2020 
 

 
Adult & Community Further 
Education (ACFE) 

Australia Post 

Bendigo Bank 

Billabong Garden Complex 

Commonwealth Bank (Tatura) 

CWA 

Department of Education and 
Training (Australian Government) 

Department of Education and 
Training (Victorian Government) 

Department of Health and Human 
Services (Victorian Government) 

Euroa Arboretum 

Goulburn North East Association 
for Community Centres (GNEACC) 

Goulburn Valley Food Safety 
Services 

Goulburn Valley Tree Group 

Greater Shepparton City Council 

Julz Chua 

Lions Club - Tatura 

Melanie Collett (MCH) 

Men’s Shed Tatura 

Neighbourhood Houses Victoria 
(NHV) 

Primary Care Connect 

Rich River First Aid 

Rochester Nursery 

Sacred Heart Primary School 
Tatura 

Shepparton Women’s Advisory 
Committee 

St Vincent de Paul - Tatura 

Tatura Australia Day Committee 

Tatura Community Plan Committee 

Tatura Fire Brigade 

Tatura Garden Club 

Tatura Italian Ladies Group 

Tatura Library 

Tatura Primary School 

Tatura Rotary Club 

The Tatura Bulletin 

Tracey Sofra 

Transition Tatura 

Turkish Men’s Group 

Zero Carbon Tatura 
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